
Preparing a Course for 
a Nat iona l Tournament 

By John Nylund, Golf Course Superintendent 
Braemar Golf Club, Edina, Minnesota 

On June 25 through July 1, 1979 I had the opportunity to host a United States Golf Associ-
ation National Tournament. It was my first major tournament at Braemar Golf Course. When 
I heard we were getting the tournament I was somewhat apprehensive about preparing for it. 

In August 1978 we were approached about hosting the Women's Public Links Championship. 
Coffin Memorial Golf Course in Indianapolis was scheduled to host the tournament but last 
July they received an incredible amount of rain which virtually destroyed their course. 

The U.S.G.A. immediately set out to find a course to replace Coffin Memorial. We were 
approached in August 1978 and asked to host the tournament. Our City Council gave final 
approval for the tournament and it was set to be held at Braemar in June 1979. 

I received a call from Tom Meeks of the U.S.G.A. in October 1978 and he arrived at the 
course to check out arrangements and inspect the facility. We toured each hole of the golf 
course and he decided on all yardages to be used by the women at this time. I was amazed 
at the number of men's tees he was going to use. We also discussed cutting heights of 
greens, tees, collars, fairways and roughs. He also set out of bounds and hazard markings. 
After Tom Left I received a detailed list of hole-by-hole requirements nine months before 
the tournament. 

The winter passed and in April I received a call 

Call US 
for the best 

in Turf E q u i p m e n t , 
The KROMER CO 
6 1 2 / 4 7 2 - 4 1 6 7 

*HAHN Greensmowers, Aeriators 
*MYERS Sprayers 
*SMITHC0 Red Rider, Trucksters, Sprayers, 

Trap Rakes 
*H0WARD 48" to 82" Rotary Mowers 
*HECKENDORN 36" to 88" Rotary Mowers 
*TURF-VAC Leaf & Debris Vacuums 
*R0SEMAN Gang Mowers 
*DIADEM Fertilizer Spreaders 
*HEFTY Diesel & Gas Tractors 
*DAVIS 500 Golf Cars 
*KWH Blowers & Hist Blowers 
*TEX. REF. Tire Seal 
*WD-40 Preservative 

KROMER CO 

from A1 Radko (National Director of the 
Green Section) and Carl Schwartzkopf 
(Director of the North Central Region of 
the Green Section). They arrived a few 
weeks later at the golf course. We toured 
each hole and Mr. Radko gave me many ideas 
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3455 County Road 44, Mound, Mn. 55364 

TELEPHONE 612-472-4167 

President Sandy Tatum of the U.S.G.A. 
congratulates John Nylund on the 
excellent condition of his course. 
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for improvements on our course. I enjoyed their visit and both were a great help in pre-
paring for the tournament. Mr. Radko was very thorough in his observations of the golf 
course arid sent me many helpful items of literature. 

As the tournament grew closer I was requested to double cut all greens daily at 3/16" one 
week prior to the tournament to achieve an 8'6" stimpmeter reading. I found that our greens 
didn't roll 8'6" because we were using a triplex mower and because of the heavy rains we had 
prior to the tournament. Being a public golf course I was reluctant to cut the greens much 
lower before the tournament week arrived. I eventually lowered them to 5/32" double cut and 
achieved a much longer reading on the stimpmeter. Also the rains stopped and the greens 
were able to dry out somewhat. 

Finally, tournament week arrived and my 
crew was on a night and morning shift. 
Everything except roughs were mowed daily 
and cups and tee placements were set by 
the U.S.G.A. officials daily at 6:00 a.m. 
The U.S.G.A. officials were very thorough 
and precise to avoid any rules violations 
and were constantly watching for any 
trouble areas. 

E-Z-GO 
E-Z-GO GOLF CAR 

THREE WHEEL MODEL 

GAS OR ELECTRIC 

THE E-Z-GO 
MAINTENANCE 

MACHINE 
GT-7 TRUCK 

E-Z-GO GOLF CAR 
FOUR WHEEL MODEL 

GAS OR ELECTRIC 

LOWEST POSSIBLE PRICES ON ALL NEW AND 
USED GOLF CARS AND GT-7 TRUCKS. 

LARGEST SELECTION OF USED GAS AND ELECTRIC 
THREE AND FOUR WHEEL GOLF CARS. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL OR WRITE 

Stegner Golf Cars 
DISTRIBUTORS OF E-Z-GO 

5900 University Ave. NE Rainbow Bldg. Main St. 
Minneapolis, Minn.55432 Ortonville, MN 56278 
Phone 612/571-4230 Phone 612/839-2511 

SALES-SERVICE-LEASING-PARTS 

During the entire week Carl Schwartzkopf 
was at the course to help out if needed. 
It is nice knowing you have an individual 
with his qualifications at a moment's 
notice. Thanks to everyone, the week was 
a huge success. 

Lori Castillo of Hawaii was the eventual 
winner and should go a long way in her 
golfing career. The final match was ref-
ereed by Frank Tatum, Jr., President of 
the United States Golf Association. He 
is a very distinguished gentleman and a 
fine speaker. He had many fine things 
to say about golf courses in this area 
which he said were some of the finest in 
the country. There are so many people 
involved in hosting a major tournament 
and each has to do his or her job to make 
it a success. Our committee people did a 
great job which made every contestant 
very happy. Many said they will remember 
this championship for a long time. I 
found that having this tournament has made 
Braemar a much better course. Many jobs 
were completed before the tournament 
came that may have gone unfinished had we 
not hosted this tournament. I feel I 
learned a lot from the U.S.G.A. officials 
before and during the tournament that 
should help me prepare for future tourna-
ments. Many of the procedures involved 
before a tournament would make a great 
session during our Annual Conference. 
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The U.S.G.A. is willing to send their officials for a portion of our conference to ex-
plain the details in preparing for a tournament. I think it would be very interesting to 
have them attend our conference this December. Please let me know if you agree. 

I met many nice people during this tournament and honestly had a wonderful time. It is 
something a golf course should look forward to hosting and should give something back to 
the game of golf. After all, if it wasn't for the game of golf, we might all be working 
at jobs we dislike. 

EXTRA EFFORT 
The following superintendents have hosted important state tournaments during the last 
month. Each sponsoring group reports the courses were in excellent shape and that the 
cooperation of the host superintendent was outstanding. 

Golf competitions are what stimulates interest among the public and club members. The 
superintendent plays a very important part in every competition and these men did an 
outstanding job. 

George Ostler, Hillcrest Country Club - Minnesota Golf Association Amateur Championship; 
Jim Lindblad, Wayzata Country Club - Minnesota Women's Golf Association Match Play 
Championship; Roger Kisch, Southview Country Club - Tapemark Charity Pro-Am; Irv Novak, 
Minnetonka Country Club - National Car Open Championship. 

Mike Redmond 
Technical Representative 
8364 Kentucky Avenue North 
Brooklyn Park, Minn. 55445 
Telephone: 612/425-1028 

jNlutrient deficiencies, 
weeds, diseases/ 
thin turf, insects, i 
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